Mr. Óscar Fernando Chinchilla, Attorney General

Public Prosecutor’s Office

Edificio Lomas Plaza II, Col. Lomas del Guijarro

Ave. República Dominicana

Tegucigalpa, M.D.C.

Honduras

Dear Attorney General,
I’m writing to ask for the release of José Daniel Márquez Márquez, Kelvin Alejandro Romero Martínez, José Abelino Cedillo, Porfirio Sorto Cedillo, Orbín Nahúm Hernández, Arnold Javier Alemán, Ewer Alexander Cedillo Cruz and Jeremías Martínez Díaz, members of Municipal Committee for the Defence of Common and Public Assets (CMDBCP in Spanish). They have been arrested in 2019 in response to their peaceful protest against the license and mining exploitation in the core zone of a protected area of the water sources on which their community depends for its survival.
Until now, they have been held for over two years without trial. While in jail they are exposed to increased risk of being exposed to COVID-19, and at least one of them has already contracted the disease earlier this year. On February 9, 2021,the UN Working Group on Arbitrary Detention declared that the detention of the eight imprisoned defenders is arbitrary and asked for their immediate release.
I urge you to immediately review the situation of the eight defenders who continue to be unfairly imprisoned after two years, and to take all necessary measures to immediately release them.
Sincerely,
